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On 17th December 2022 ,First year BSC Psychology students of Prajyoti Niketan College, Pudukkad 

along with teacher coordinator Dr. Soumya Starlet C T and Research Scholor Bayana, visited Divya 

Karunya Ashram, Kalletumkara, an orphanage consisting of children and elderly people. A beautiful 

board by the roadside by the Kalletumkara road leads you to a narrow road that then makes way to an 

avenue adorned with lights, decorations and full of greenery. This marks the entrance of the Divya 

Karunya Ashram. The program commenced with a prayer, followed by a welcome speech by Mr. K L 

Jacob[founder]who took us through the journey of his mission to build a home for children and elderly 

people, and how the ashram works and about his vision that he passes on to the children there.  

Activities such as a cake cutting, carol songs and gift exchange by students as part of Christmas 

celebrations were included. The students interacted with the children through fun and entertaining 

games like quizzes, riddles, story games, and the children were also eager to show us their talents in a 

singing and dancing session which everyone enjoyed. Jacob sir was kind enough to give a tour of the 

entire orphanage to the students and later granting them time to interact with the elderly and to spend a 

little time with them. Medical kits were contributed for the aged and elderly which included BP 

Checking Apparatus, Pulse Oxymeter, Sugar Testing Kits. Stationary items for kids and groceries 

required for the Ashram was also contributed by the students. A donation of Rs.10000 was contributed 

for Annadhanam. After spending a fulfilling day at the Ashram and getting to know more about the 

people there and the functioning of an orphanage ,we bid our goodbyes and wished everyone there a 

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year with all our hearts. 37 students of 1st BSC Psychology and 

teacher coordinator Dr. Soumya Starlet CT together with research scholar Bayana participated in the 

programme. 
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  -----THANK YOU----- 

Dr. Soumya Starlet CT 

 


